South Windsor Panthers – Minutes 3-26-08
	Minutes
	

	
	

	President (Dave Hodge)
	Steve Kaczmareck has expressed an interest in being considered for the open VP position.  Dave motioned to make Steve the new VP, which was unanimously accepted.
Registration- 18 A team; 30 B team; 46 C team; 24 Mites- Dave H made motion to go to 2 teams with C team- unanimously passed.  Next order of discussion was how to split the C-team- 3 ways were discussed- 1) Draft 2) School district 3) by age- There are 24 9yr olds, 21 10yr olds, and one 11yr that will be playing C because of weight.  It was determined that SW would be able to find appropriate competition for a 9yr old C-team.  Both Glastonbury and Windsor have had 9yr old teams in the past.  There are also weaker teams such as New Hartford that would be scheduled against the 9’s.  Paul made motion to split team by age- unanimously passed.  The A/B/Mites will go with league schedule and the board will decide which C team will play which team once the league comes out with a schedule for our two C teams.

There will be a football camp, led by Coach Bullock the week of 6/16 at SWHS.  Fee will be $40.  email w/ details will be going out.

Motion to accept report, accepted unanimously 



	
	

	Vice President(Kim)
	

	
	

	Treasurer (Paul)
	Registration $ is in   We have our first Maroon sponsor for $250 – result of email.  $55,535 in bank right now.  Large expenditures (new uniforms) on the way.  Gift card sale is complete- $1k profit.  Suggested another $5k in gift cards, purchasing for $4k.  $252 check found from end of year clearance sale on apparel.  Question on how to address bounced registration check.  League has traditionally absorbed bank fees for bounced checks and not charged parents.  Suggested that Paul call the individual— Dave H made motion to accept report – passed unanimously 

	
	

	Fundraising Coordinator (Darren)
	First official Maroon sponsorship has been received.  Burton’s gift certificate sale completed.  Submitted mini-grant request to town requesting they fund ½ scoreboard ($10,885) up to $5k.    If we receive grant, we need to raise ½ the funds.  If not, we aren’t committed.   Motion to move forward with the mini-grant- passed unanimously.  Darren noted that Windsor raises $30k-$40k/yr in fundraising.  Darren has applied for $500 donation and 30 footballs on line at Dicks.  We will have reply w/in 30 days.  Golf tournament - looking at Rolling Meadows - we can get a 11:00 on a Friday 6/27(Topstone will only do T-W-Th). RM also has larger facilities for banquet.  It was agreed that Friday is generally a better time for a tournament.  Motion for $5k more of Burtons certificates- passed unanimously.  Motion to let golf committee pick a date for the tournament – passed unanimously.  Kevin brought up how much we should be spending on banners for the fundraising sponsorships.  It was agreed that it should be about $200.
Dave H motion to accept report – passed unanimously 
Helmets sent out for reconditioning/painting.  Building going up at Rye st for concessions/storage.  We should put some input into design before it is approved.  Plan is to be done by fall.  Motion to accept

	
	

	Equipment (Steve Harz)
	Helmets have been sent out for reconditioning/painting.  Building is set to go up at Rye St. for concessions/storage.  We will have some input on the design of the building before the final version is approved.  Dave H made motion to accept report- passed unanimously 


	
	

	Head Coach (Dave D.)
	Same head coaches as last year.  They were the only ones nominated.  B- Team Steve K, C-Team George Oulette; Dave recommended Darren to coach 2nd C team; Dave Hodge would coach mites.  Motion to approve unanimously approved.  Coach’s code of conduct - Darren suggested a possible penalty if code was not followed.  Additional language was added to disciplinary action already in the Code.  Suggested that the Code also be accepted for cheer coaches – Motion by Hodge to accept – seconded by Kim.  Passed unanimously 
Process of picking asst coaches picked by Head Coaches, possible phone interviews as necessary.  There was a question of max # of coaches allowed by the league on sidelines during the games.  Dave H will check.

Dave H - Motion to accept report- unanimously passed

	
	

	Secretary (Greg )
	Nothing to report

	
	

	Parent Liaison(Dave R.)
	Not in attendance

	
	

	Cheerleading Rep(Chris M.)
	Several other area teams are selling old uniforms and making good money on ebay.  So we could capitalize on this disposal method with our old uniforms.

Registration- 14 A team’ 13 B team; 13 C team; 21 Mites- this is down from last year.  Chris said she has called several parents to inquire on why the children had not signed up again.  Poor organization was cited.  Several have since signed back up.  She will continue to contact players that have not signed up to see if they will reconsider.  Better organization this year is the plan to keep registration #’s and satisfaction at higher levels.

Motion to accept report – unanimously passed

	
	

	Cheerleading Coordinator (Kim)
	Christine will coach A, Lindsay Hernandez will coach B, Jennifer Lachapple C’s, Kim for Mites  - Motion to accept, unanimous-  

Suggested purchasing sneakers at group discount at Modell’s.  Dave Hodge mentioned possible conflict since Darren has approached Dick’s for a sponsorship.   Darren will see if Dick’s can come up with similar offer--  Motion to accept report – passed unanimously

	
	

	League Rep (Gayle)
	Was at league meeting

	
	

	Field Director(Kevin)
	Approached town about getting access to light poles/power lines at Rye St.  No response yet, but he expects positive response from town.  A practice field will be moved to Duprey Field in the fall.  Motion to accept report unanimously passed.

	
	

	Flag Football Coordinator (Tim H)
	Passed out flyers that we will be distribution in schools to try to get non-football kids involved in the program.  Unfortunately, details went out incorrectly in town rec book w/ only .  Motion to accept, passed unanimously 

	
	

	General Discussions
	

	New Business
	


Panthers Board Meeting Attendance
	Name
	Title
	Attended

	Dave Hodge
	President
	Y

	(vacant)
	Vice President
	N

	Darren DeMartino
	Fundraising Coordinator
	Y

	Paul Amata
	Treasurer
	Y

	David Dubiel
	Head Football Coach
	Y

	vacant
	Cheerleading Coordinator
	N

	Steve Harz
	Equipment Manager
	Y

	Gayle Odell
	League Rep
	N

	Kevin Foley
	Facilities Manager
	Y

	Chris Mangan
	Cheerleading Reg
	Y

	Dave Romejko
	Parent Liaison
	N

	Greg Micoletti
	Secretary
	Y

	Tim Howe
	Flag Football Coordinator
	                        Y


Guests

	
	
	3-26
	2-27
	1-23
	12-20
	11-28

	Mick Dunn
	
	
	y
	y
	y
	y

	Bill Grieder
	
	y
	y
	
	
	

	Dan Lacy
	
	y
	
	y
	
	

	JP Abbruzzee
	
	
	y
	
	
	

	Gary Bazzano
	
	
	y
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


	                                                  Non Board Voting Members for April 08 meeting  (1 vote)

	Mick Dunn
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


































































































